IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN DRAFT MINUTES MAY 16, 1963

Called to order 8:00 p.m. Present: E.F. Moynihan, Chairman, E.E. Kreitsek, R.C. Venne, and C.F. Giles, Executive Secretary.

- 1. Met with Alton Clark and a group of people including the Finance Committee to discuss Mr. Clark's offer of a sanitary landfill operation on a site off Codjer Lane. This is the first presentation by Mr. Clark of a proposed landfill operation. Mr. Clark briefly outlined his visit to the sanitary landfill area in Hingham and then reviewed his figures for the cost of operating his own area. Mr. MacKenzie of the Finance Committee, Mr. Robert Wellman from Windmill Drive and several other citizens spoke in favor of Mr. Clark's operation. More detailed information and a rough draft of a contract is to be submitted to the next meeting of the Selectmen on May 23.
- 2. Met with William Taffe and Alan Alford regarding a water condition which seems to be worsening. Executive Secretary to have Town Engineer White check at the cause of this flooding.
- 3. Approved the issuance of Lord's Day licences for the year ending April 30, 1964 to the following:

James CorreisJohn BordenJames MercuryKelton Wagner, Jr.Herbert HarringtonJoseph H. NugentEverett BowkerWilliam PetersonWilfred SpillerPeter GeorgeRussell StilesKenneth Hooper

- 4. Granted permission to Fontaine Bros. Inc. to set up a house trailer for a period of one year or less on the site of the new Jr. High School for the use of the job superintendent, provided the location is approved by the Board of Health.
- 5. Discussed request of the Chief of Police for a new radio for police cruiser.
- 6. Granted permission to Boston Edison Company for the location of poles on Elliot Road, Robbins Road and Wilshire Street. These poles were erected on these streets when they were private ways, and the Selectmen, as a matter of routine, must grant permission again when the roads are taken over by the Town.
- 7. Took note of the actions taken by the Board of Appeals in their meetings of April 30 and May 7.
- 7A.Considered a replacement for Milton H. Marsh, who has resigned from Board of Appeals because of ill health.
- 8. Since no report has been received from the Attorney General following our written request for an opinion on whether or not the Tree Warden may continue his present method of operation if classified as a "special employee", it was decided to ask Attorney John Powers of Sudbury to call on Mr. Brooke to get answer to this question and review the drafted contract for Brush & Stump disposal regarding "conflict of interest."
- 9. Received, with interest, a report from the League of Women Voters and a communication from Mr. John Powers on the Talent Search Committee. Discussion on this subject is being postponed until the meeting of May28.
- 10. Considered the request of the Treasurer for a copy of fees established by Selectmen covering cemetery charges.
- 11. Received a reminder from the Alcoholic Beverages Control Committee, reading as follows: "The attention of local licensing authorities, police officials, and all licensees for the sale of alcoholic beverages is called to the provisions of the Liquor Control Act insofar as they relate to the sale and

delivery of alcoholic beverages on Memorial Day, Thursday, May 30, 1963, which is a legal holiday in Massachusetts. Hotels, restaurants, taverns and clubs shall not reopenfor the sale of alcoholic beverages until 11:30 p.m., Wednesday, the night before. Registered pharmacists shall not make any sales of alcoholic beverages or alcohol at any time during the day except upon the prescription of a registered physician."

- 12. Received a request from the Fire Chief for \$180.00 to be used for the purchase of uniforms for two new firefighters. Executive Secretary to obtain itemized list.
- 13. Received a request from Frank Vana for the establishment of a driving range on the Post Road, opposite Union Avenue. Referred to Planning Board.
- 14. Notice was taken of the fact that there will be a reception for Sumner Powell, author of "Puritan Village", at the Wayside Inn on May 27 from 7:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. The Slectmen of Wayland, Weston and Framingham are invited, together with the Mayor of Marlboro. In this connection, the Selectmen received a letter from Willard A. Lockwood, Director of the Wesleyan University Press reading as follows:

"Dear Mr. Giles,

Mr. Grimaila has shown to me your letter of May 13, and I could not resist writing to tell you how pleased we are that the Sudbury Board of Selectmen has chosen to use PURITAN VILLAGE for official presentation purposes.

This is indeed an honor, and we are gratified by this action of the Board." Cordially yours, (signed) Willard A. Lockwood, Director.

- 15. Notice was taken of a letter from Wayne S. Underhill regarding drainage conditions on Willow Road. Executive Secretary to refer to Town Engineer and Highway Surveyor to investigate and report back to Selectmen.
- 16. To have Building Inspector check on business conformity to zoning bylaws at the south end of Union Avenue and report to Selectmen.
- 17. Appointed J. Fleet Cowden, Esq. to investigate and report on Codjer Lane as a Town Road and to investigate claims of interested parties.

Adjourned 12:15 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Clifton F. Giles Executive Secretary